The Wilsonville Town Council met Monday, March 02, 2020, in the Council Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Lee McCarty at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Blake Ray.

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Councilman Blake Ray.

The following council members answered roll call: Richard Atchison, Larry Cohill, Gordon Fluker, Ivan Greene, Ricky Morris, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.

The minutes of the February 17, 2020, regular meeting of the council (mailed to the council members before this meeting) were reviewed. Gordon Fluker made a motion to approve the minutes, as presented; Melissa Rosetta seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Council Fluker presented the February Treasurer's Report as follows:

GENERAL FUND	Total Income:	\$69,426.38
OLIVEI OIV	i otai iiicoiiici	705, 120.50

Total Expense: \$38,930.89 Net Income: \$30,495.49

Total Liquid Assets: \$1,788,071.45

WATER WORKS Total Income: \$29,635.88

Total Expense: \$27,648.66 Net Income: \$1,987.22

Total Liquid Assets: \$738,695.55

Checks were examined by the council members immediately prior to the meeting. Larry Cohill made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Ricky Morris seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Larry Cohill, yes; Gordon Fluker, yes; Ivan Greene, yes; Ricky Morris, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Mayoral Announcements

The annual audit report will be presented at the next council meeting, March 23.

At the April 06 council meeting, we will be reviewing the six month budget figures.

March 11, the mayor will be attending either the Regional Planning Commission meeting or going to Montgomery.

The Community Easter Sunrise Service will be at Star of Bethlehem Baptist Church, Sunday, April 12, at 6:00 A. M.

The annual pet vaccine clinic will be Saturday, April 18. This will, once again, be a drive-through clinic and will be held at the Wilsonville Elementary School.

The Alabama League of Municipalities Convention will be held May 16 – May 18 in Tuscaloosa. The mayor will be attending. If council members wish to go, they need to go ahead and register. The May 18 council meeting may need to be changed, but we will discuss that later.

There is an ALDOT meeting Thursday, March 26, which the mayor will be attending.

Tomorrow is the Presidential Primary Election. Everyone should go and vote. We have a Shelby County Commissioner, Kevin Morris, who lives here in Wilsonville, on the ballot for reelection. The mayor urged all to vote and to support Mr. Morris.

The Shelby County Commission meets March 23, at which time, they will vote on the proposed toll bridge proposal. The vote seems to be leaning to a no at this time.

The U. S. Census first mailing will be March 12. Robin Griffin and Diane Webb will be available, in the library, to assist anyone who would like to fill out the form on line. We receive about \$1,600.00 per person per year from the federal government; these funds are based on population (census records). It is very

important for everyone to respond and file their census form. March 16-24 — reminders will be mailed; April 08-28 — paper forms will be mailed to those who have not responded; May 13- July 21- a representative will come to the houses of those who have not responded. There will be six or seven kiosks available to set up in public areas to help with completing the forms, if needed.

Robin Griffin stated February was Library Lover's Month. Patrons received a chance to win a \$40.00 gift certificate from Girl Friday Baked Goods when checking out books. The mayor drew the winner's name, Lauren Harper. Thursday, March 5th, the Library will be showing the movie, "A Beautiful Day in the Neighborhood", in the Council Chamber Room at 6:00 P. M. Thursday, March 12, there will be a program on hydroponics. Robin is working to get the Bee Association to do another program.

Council Comment

Gordon Fluker got a price of \$1,100.00 to stripe the Town Hall Parking Lot and mark the handicap parking spaces.

Councilman Fluker also stated there is a trailer at Kovakas Trailer Park that a tree has fallen on. This has been there for about a month and is a safety hazard. The mayor said this complaint should be given to the Unsafe Structure Board.

Ricky Morris said there is a dip on the walking track at Oak Meadow that has water in it. Perhaps we could have a bridge put over it; it is a safety hazard.

Gordon Fluker stated the tree and stump removal has been done at Oak Meadow. The job was well done.

Public Comment

Donna Baker said the sign on Fire Station Number 2 is faded and needs attention.

There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Larry Cohill seconded. The motion received unanimous approval.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:59 P. M.
E. L. McCarty, III, Mayor
 Attest